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OFFICE OF THE INDEPENDENT COMMISSIONER AGAINST CORRUPTION (NT) 

Investigation Report – Operation Tasman 
18 February 2025 

Today the Deputy Commissioner, as delegate of the ICAC, published a report as a result of an 
investigation into the misuse of leave entitlements by a senior public officer. The delegate found 
that the senior public officer had engaged in corrupt conduct.  

It is appropriate and in the public interest to publish the report to bring awareness of improper 
conduct in the use of leave entitlements by public officers, and the requirement for public bodies 
and public officers to ensure leave entitlements are used in accordance with the relevant By-laws, 
Enterprise Agreements and Commissioner for Public Employment Determinations.  

An anonymised version of the report can be accessed on the Office of the ICAC website under 
Investigation reports: 

• Investigation Report – Operation Tasman  
 

Greg Shanahan PSM 
Acting Independent Commissioner Against Corruption 

https://icac.nt.gov.au/publications/investigation-reports

